
 

 

 
 
 
 

   
 
 

 
      

   
   

 
      

   
   

 
  

 
                

          
            

         
 

               
 

 
 

       
   

  
 

 
      

       
      
 
 
 
 

Sept. 12, 2022 

Senate Appropriations Subcommittee on General Government 
P.O. Box 30036 
Lansing, MI 48909-7536 

House Appropriations Subcommittee on General Government 
P.O. Box 30014 
Lansing, MI 48909-7514 

Dear Legislators: 

Per PA 87 of 2021, section 617, we have attached the third quarter report of all 
expenditures related to the Michigan Independent Citizens Redistricting Commission. In 
addition, we provided a detailed description of quarterly activities to implement Section 
6 of Article IV of the Michigan State Constitution. 

If you have any questions regarding this information, please get in touch with me at 517-
331-6309. 

Sincerely, 

Executive Director 

Cc: Kathryn Summers, Senate Fiscal Agency 
Mary Ann Cleary, House Fiscal Agency 
Chris Harkins, State Budget Director 

Edward Woods III 



 

 

 

     
 

  
  

    
  

     
   

  
   

      
    

   
   

  
 

 
 

     
 

           
             

           
            

           
              

           
  

           
          

         
           

      
 

            
             

           
 
 

FY 22 3rd QUARTER EXPENDITURES 

Expenses Amount 
Travel $2,244.68 

Facilities, AV, Security $3,587.82 
Telecommunications $1,602.46 

Technology/Internal Purchases thru State $230.90 
Staff Salaries $41,468.64 
Advertising $535.67 

Consultants—Promotional $38,632.49 
Consultants-Voting Rights Act Legal Counsel $2,773.13 

General Legal Services $6,421.25 
Commissioner Salaries $200,359.28 
General Administrative -$99.45 

TOTAL $297,756.87 

FY 22 3rd QUARTER ACTIVITIES 

 Commission recognized organizations and individuals who assisted them to draw 
fair maps through citizen input. Voted to publicly post all responses to FOIA 
requests. Amended the rules of procedures to mandate posting the public 
records request to the Commission's website. Requested an audit from the Office 
of Auditor General for FY21 and FY 22 through March 31. 

 Amended Rules and Procedures to cancel a meeting. Updated on FY 22 Budget 
Supplemental request to the Legislature. Approved the appointment of the Audit 
Liaison. 

 Discussed Dormancy. Updated on Commission Report. Based on the budget 
presentation, the Commission approved sending a letter to the House 
Appropriations Submcommittee to request additional funds for legal expenses. 

 Presentation on Dormancy Report from General Counsel. Commission had an 
attendace report of 93 percent. 

For additional details regarding the Commission's work this quarter, please visit the 
MICRC website to view meeting notices and materials at Meeting Notices & Materials 
(michigan.gov), or you can watch their meetings on MICRC - YouTube 

https://michigan.gov

